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	ASSOCIATION OF SOUTHEASTERN RESEARCH LIBRARIES



Conference Call Notes

Kudzu-Operations Team

July 23, 2012
Participants:

Auburn:  Fran Judkins

Clemson:  Pam Draper
East Carolina:  William Gee

Mississippi State:  Summer Mord

UAB:  Eddie Luster

U-Alabama:  Cornelia Davis

U-Kentucky:  Barb Hale

U-Louisville:  Melissa Horrar
U-Memphis:  Susan Wood
U-Mississippi:  Judy Greenwood

UNC-Charlotte:  Ann Davis

UNC-Greensboro:  Joe Williams

U-South Carolina:  Amber Gibbs
Vanderbilt:  Jim Toplon

VCU:  Shirley Thomas

Wake Forest:  Anna Dulin
ASERL:  John Burger

Call to Order

John Burger called the group to order at 11:06am ET.  Apologies for the last-minute change in conference call numbers!
IDS Search Update

In February, a subset of Kudzu librarians participated in a web demonstration of the IDS Search system, under consideration for a possible pilot within ASERL.  After discussion with the participating libraries and the ASERL Board, there was agreement not to proceed with this project due to competing priorities / demands for time.  We wuill monitor ongoing developments and may revisit this option in the future.
Lanter Updates
· East Carolina started using the Lanter Delivery service in mid-June.  They have experiences some hiccups in service -- see below.
· John Burger reminded the group to use the standardized address labels on the Kudzu project page (see http://bit.ly/NGEERQ) to ensure delivery staff can readily sort items.  He also noted that a few sorting codes had changed, and encouraged users to download the latest labels from the website to ensure they are using current info.

· Lanter’s liability for lost/damaged items is $100 per bag.  John encouraged users to minimize risk by keeping contents of bags close to $100 whenever possible.

· John also reminded the group to wrap items in re-used plastic grocery bags when possible to provide additional protection from water damage.

· Several sites reported recent problems with Lanter’s service, including missed delivery days, lost items, long delays in response time from Lanter’s Regional office (in some cases no response from their  Regional Office), untrained drivers, drivers without keys to drop boxes, etc.  

· If libraries do not receive payment for claims from Lanter, PLEASE INFORM JOHN BURGER so he can withhold payments on Lanter’s quarterly invoices to ASERL.
John noted dissatisfaction with this poor service and he will contact Lanter’s VP for Operations to seek resolution to these problems.

Open Mic
· Welcome to Sarah Conn at U-Kentucky!
· Welcome to James Harper at Wake Forest!
· Welcome to Christian martin and Michael Barnes at VCU!
Adjournment

The conference call was adjourned at 11:28am ET.
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